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The Jinga 

The Jinga is a community newsletter produced by Cann River P-12 College, for the school and the 
wider community to enjoy.  You can keep up to date with what has happened and what’s on the  
horizon.  
Jinga is published fortnightly on a Friday, throughout school terms.  If you have any community  
information you would like published in the Jinga, please contact us at the school: 
Email: sarah.nation@education.vic.gov.au        Telephone: (03) 5158 6245 

  It is free of charge to include any 
  upcoming community events or 

  news stories so please feel free to 
  email anything of interest.  

  Advertising Rates for commercial 
  businesses are as follows: 

  Full Page advertisement  $11.00 

  1/2 page advertisement  $5.50 

  1/4 page advertisement $2.75 

  When submitting your  
  advertisement, please let us know 

  the duration.  

  Thank you.  

Bank details for direct deposit 

BSB: 313 140       A/C: 120 621 36 

Front Cover: 
 

Year 3 - 6 Kianinny camp 

 

Cut off dates for Jinga,  
will be every fortnight on  

Wednesday 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dates subject to change 

Sept 17th 

Oct 15th 

Oct 29th 

Nov 12th 

Nov 26th 

Dec 15th (Tues) 

Cann River P-12 College 
20-24 Tamboon Road, Cann River Victoria 3890 

Telephone: 03 5158 6245   email: cann.river.p12@education.vic.gov.au 
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From the Principal’s desk 
Principal’s Report 
 
Hi everyone, 
What an incredible nine weeks it has been! From camps and carnivals to new opportunities for our students, Term 3 has 
given us plenty to celebrate. Here are some highlights from the past fortnight, as well as a look at what’s ahead: 
 
Highlights from the Past Two Weeks 
 
Nalloo Games 
On Wednesday the 17th of September, our Grade 5/6 students joined students from Orbost Community College and Swifts 
Creek P–12 for this year’s Nalloo Games. This event gave students from across our region the chance to connect while  
taking part in a variety of traditional Indigenous games. It was our first year being invited into this partnership, and we are 
grateful to our Koorie Education Support Officer, Lynette Solomon Dent, along with Rob Boucher from Swifts Creek and 
Peter Seal from Orbost, for their leadership in making it such a meaningful day. 
 
Years 3 - 6 Camp 
Our Year 3 - 6 students have just returned from their camp at Camp Kianinny. They had the opportunity to enjoy a wide 
range of adventure activities, challenge themselves, and strengthen their friendships. We hope they came home tired but 
happy, with lots of great memories! Thank you to Tammy, Dawn and Jade for making it happen. 
 
VET Automotive Camp 
Earlier this term, our VET Automotive students travelled to Melbourne for a three-day camp where they visited a variety of 
automotive businesses. This hands-on experience gave them a valuable insight into career pathways in the industry. A big 
thank you to Dave, Michael and Max for making this opportunity possible for our students. 
 
New Playground 
Our primary students are thrilled with the brand-new playground that has recently been installed. After many student  
requests, it’s wonderful to see them enjoying this new space each day at recess and lunch. 
 
Looking Ahead to Next Term 
 
Principal Leave 
I will be taking long service leave next term. During this time, Tom Hubble will step into the role of Acting Principal, and 
Jade Hodges will take on the role of Acting Assistant Principal. I’d like to sincerely thank both Tom and Jade for their  
willingness to step up and ensure our school continues to run smoothly. I have complete confidence that the school will be 
in very capable hands while I spend some valuable time with my family. 
 
Camps 
Next term will be another busy one, with more exciting opportunities ahead. Our Year 9/10 students will head to  
Melbourne for their City Experience, while our Year 7/8 students will take part in an Outdoor Education Camp. Both  
experiences promise to be memorable and rewarding. 
 
One of the things that I love about our school is that we get to know our students as individuals, and with that comes the 
chance to step into opportunities they might not find elsewhere. Whether it’s camps, cultural events, or sporting  
pathways, we are so proud of the way our students take these chances and grow through them. 
 
I wish all of our families a safe and enjoyable holiday break and look forward to hearing about the rewarding experiences 
our students have in term 4. 
 
Kind regards, 

Nick Woodward 

 

Principal 

Cann River P12 College 
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Years 3 - 6 School Camp - Kianinny, South Coast 

 

This week our Years 3 - 6 students have been enjoying a wonderful adventure at Kianinny, on the beautiful south 
coast of NSW.  Surrounded by bushland and fresh sea air, our small group of rural students have been embracing 
the challenges and fun of camp life as a special way to celebrate the end of term. 

From canoeing on the lagoon to trying their hand at mini golf, joining in the excitement of a beach carnival, and 
sharing stories around the campfire, students have thrown themselves into every activity with enthusiasm and 
teamwork.  Camp has given them the chance to build confidence, strengthen friendships, and create memories 
that will last long after the term ends. 

We are so proud of the way our students have supported one another, faced new challenges with courage, and 
represented our school with kindness and respect. 

What a wonderful way to finish Term 3 - full of fun, laughter, and adventure! 
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Gymnastics lessons with the P - 4 students 

We have tried lots of different co-ordination, balance and tumbling activities. 

We have also done some trampette and crash mat work, aiming to show controlled landings. 

Tahlia finished her clock today, and 

what a cool clock it is. 

Danielle was very cool with the funky Chicken she made, Whilst Aarv was just 

happy to be back in Wood. 
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Regional Athletics 

Last Wednesday we had a very early start, travelling to Newborough for Secondary Regional Athletics. Conditions were far 

from ideal wet, windy and absolutely freezing but our students pushed through and competed brilliantly showing great  

determination and resilience. Congratulations to Brooke, Jesse, Chryssie and Danielle for their outstanding efforts in making it 

through. A special shoutout to Chryssie who has qualified for State Athletics an incredible achievement. Thanks to Tam and 

Kel for taking the students down. 

VET Auto Trip to Melbourne with Orbost community college 

On the 8th - to the 10th of September our VET auto students along with the Orbost Community College students ,  

travelled to Melbourne for our VET auto camp. 

 

The Highlight of the trip was the Langham where we all dressed up and were on our best manners. This was an excellent 

experience for the students, most of whom had never been somewhere like this before 
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Visiting Davids friend, ex car racer Bob Jones was also a winner with the students, and it appears that Kaiden developed a 

deep appreciation of Bobs E type Jag. 

We also visited Dragon Diesel 

And on the way home we also dropped in on the Maffra Car Museum to check out the hot rods 
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Careers 
In Careers this term, the Year 9-12 students have 
been drafting and crafting their resumes and  
cover letters and are preparing to sit a mock job 
interview.  

As part of this preparation, we have had the 
amazing opportunity to use virtual reality to 
broaden our knowledge and ease our nerves. 
These VR headsets, that were loaned to us by 
GELLEN (Gippsland East Local Learning &  
Employment Network), allow the students to 
practice different aspects of an interview such as 
appropriate attire, efficient answers and eye  
contact, just to name a few. This program has not 
only allowed the students to experience the  
interview itself but also provides pivotal  
feedback so that each student can improve with 
time.  

A huge thank you to GELLEN for the opportunity 
to use these headsets over the past few weeks. It 
is very much appreciated.  
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LV Electrical and Air conditioning 
For all your electrical and air conditioning installation needs.   

Servicing Orbost to Mallacoota.  

Domestic and commercial experience. 

0438 521 928 

Call Larz Van der sant for friendly, local and punctual service. 

REC:28752 

Cann River Hall Hire Fees  
 
  Hire fees per hour:  - bookings are made through the office at the Cann River P-12 college 
 

• Hire of Main Hall only – $10 per hour           - Hire of the hall and kitchen $15 hour   
  
  Hire fees PER DAY: (includes setup time & pack up time) 
 

• Private Hire of Hall and Kitchen - $100 (bond required of $100) 
 

• Community group or not for profit - $100 (no bond required)  
 
  Key pickup & drop-off:  at Cann River P-12 College  (5158 6245).  
 
  If you cannot arrange this, let us know, and we can organise for the key to be left elsewhere, or one of  
  our committee members to meet you at the hall.  
 
  We ask that the hall hirers keep the hall clean and tidy. If the committee has to employ a cleaner, there 
  may be a surcharge on future bookings. 

 

Selection Civil 

 

 All enquires, contact Mick Connley  0409 586 380 

 selectioncivil@outlook.com 

• Minor earthworks • Block clearing & clean ups • Site preparation  • Driveways 

• Positrack, excavator and tipper hire 

Cann River Towing 
 

Accident and Breakdown service 

24 hours 5158 6590 

Princes Highway, Cann River 

• Roadside breakdown service 

• Trade towing 

• Heavy machinery, tractor & forklift tilt tray service 

• Statewide & interstate service 

• Tilt tray service 

VACC Accredited 

towing operator 
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